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4400 Hays Drive

Chowchilla, CA 93610

TEL: (559) 665-1027

TRIANGLE T WATER DISTRICT 
MINUTES OF THE  REGULARLY SCHEDULED BOARD MEETING
March 10, 2022
Those present at the meeting via Zoom teleconference included

Directors: Lucas Avila, Michael York, Molly Thurman, and Jose Ochoa
Others: Sarah Woolf, Chase Hurley, Jason Littleton, Ken Peters, and Devon Kizirian.  

Roll Call
President Lucas Avila called the meeting to order at 10:40 AM and asked for a reading of the participant lists.
Public Comment:

No Public Comment
Emergency Proclamation Authorizing Remote Teleconference

Triangle T Water District Board of Directors Reconsidered the Circumstances of the State of Emergency and Determine that The State of Emergency continues to directly impact the ability of the members to meet safely in person and/or State or Local Officials continue to impose or recommend measures to promote social distancing. Director Molly Thurman made a motion to approve the meeting proclamation and Director Jose Ochoa seconded.  The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote, with Director Dirk Vlot not present.   
Minutes

Minutes from the Board Meetings of February 10, 2022 were reviewed.  Director Jose Ochoa made a motion to approve the minutes and Director Molly Thurman seconded.  The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote, with Director Dirk Vlot not present.   
Budget

The accounts payable and financial report was reviewed by Chase Hurley. Director Molly Thurman made a motion to approve the accounts payable, budget report, and direct staff to defer the 2nd Quarter Landowner Assessment and seconded by Director Michael York.  The motion passed unanimously with a roll call vote, with Director Dirk Vlot not present.   
Water Operations

Chase Hurley informed the board that there was nothing to report on the water operations at this time due to no surface water coming into the district. 
Chase Hurley gave a report on water supply within the Valley.  There is currently not a lot of water in the system or on the market.  Chase Hurley reported that Friant water users were allocated 15% and CVP users have an allocation of 0%.  Exchange Contractors are currently at 75%, and the USBR may have to call on Friant for San Joaquin River deliveries to the Exchange Contractors based on current snowpack and reservoir levels.

Chase Hurley reported in the first two months of 2022 John Hancock, Dirk and Valerie Vlot and Cross Creek Farms have pumped at total of 4,761 AF groundwater.  Less that 1% of the groundwater pumped has come from the lower aquifer.  Director Molly Thurman asked if the district should look at doing additional aquifer storage studies., Staff stated that they would investigate this idea.  
Siphon Pipeline Easement Update

Sarah Woolf informed the board that final documents for the condemnation were executed and submitted to the court.  The documents have been updated and are currently with counsel and will be re-submitted to the court.
Annexation Update

Annexation is continuing to move forward with Madera County LAFCO. The Municipal Service Review (MSR) is being submitted to LAFCO. Sarah Woolf is working to meet with LAFCO staff.
Appropriative Water Right (AWR)

Sarah Woolf reported the temporary AWR has been submitted. Staff is engaging with DWR, SWRCB, and California Department of Fish and Wildlife to schedule tours of the project. The tours are scheduled for the April 7th and April 21st.  

Staff has updated the Red Top Brochure at the request of Director Vlot. A one-page flyer has been added to the brochure highlighting the efforts and projects to date. 
Red Top Landowner Meeting 

Sarah Woolf reported a Red Top Landowner meeting was held February 16, 2022, at the Wine Group’s building/house. The meeting covered the GSP deficiencies, demand management, and IrriWatch compliance. Next meeting will be this summer. 
Other Business
Chase Hurley communicated that Director Vlot reminded him that TTWD has done a good job thinking outside of the box and being aggressive about recharge.   Director Vlot would like to see the district continue to look for aggressive funding and recharge opportunities. 
Comments from the Board

None
Adjournment 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:05 am.
___________________

Secretary: Sarah Woolf
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